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Dear Friends, 

Our pastoral letter this week takes the form of a message from the President of the 
Methodist Conference, Rev Richard Teal: 

“We are all devastated by the expected introduction of a second national lockdown in 
England as well as the ongoing restrictions imposed in Scotland and the firebreak that 
our sisters and brothers in Wales have been living under for the past couple of weeks. 
Scientific advice is being heeded to bring down the rising rate of the virus and its 
possible consequences. The introduction of the lockdown from Thursday in England 
may be necessary but its consequences will also be far reaching. 

There will undoubtedly be a serious setback for the economy, and people who are 
struggling financially and in numerous other ways will be greatly affected. It could prove 
to be a tipping point for many people. The poor and the vulnerable have and will continue 
to be hit the hardest. There is a feeling of hopelessness for many people. 

Our National Health Service staff and other keyworkers are already tired through the 
outstanding service they have given to us all, particularly during these past few months 
and this second lockdown will be especially difficult for them. They need our continued 
support, encouragement and prayers. 

Governments, all those in political life plus medical and scientific advisers are having to 
make very hard decisions on our behalf which, in a number of places, are far from 
popular. Whilst they rightly need our scrutiny, they also need our support, 
encouragement and prayers, that their decisions will help people’s well-being. 

One of our Methodist Presbyters commented to me recently that during this period she 
was trying to develop what she calls a ‘sacrament of kindness’. I like that phrase very 
much. In the concerns of the moment we all need in our living to develop to each other 
a ‘sacrament of kindness’. So much seems to be against this idea but it is something 
every single one of us could develop in our attitudes to ourselves, to other people and 
indeed the communities we serve. 

Finally, as I write as the President of the Conference, I would be denying my role if I did 
not specifically mention something of our Faith. Bishop Leslie Newbiggin of blessed 
memory was once asked whether, as he looked to the future, was he optimistic or 
pessimistic? 

His reply was simple and straight forward ‘I am‘ he said, ‘neither an optimist nor a 
pessimist. Jesus Christ is risen from the dead!’. 
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Therein lies our hope. The God who is with us in the worst of situations, even when the 
flame of hope seems very weak. Such is our faith and hope in the risen Christ. Not a 
hope which ignores the shadows of suffering, but a hope strong and secure in the 
assurance that love is at the heart of all things, that the eternal God is our refuge and 
underneath are the everlasting arms. The best of all is, God is with us.” 

A Prayer by Teresa of Avila (1515-1582) 

Let nothing disturb or dismay us, O God, for all things are passing and you alone are 
unchanging. All things are wrought in patience, O God, and those who possess you lack 
nothing. Our sufficiency, O God, is in you alone, now and always. Amen 

Worship Provision 

The restrictions that the Government have announced this week mean that from Thurs 5th Nov 
through to at least Wed 2nd Dec, our church buildings will remain closed except for a limited 
number of uses. These permitted uses are detailed on the Government website as: 

• Funerals (with a maximum of 30 people attending) 

• To broadcast acts of worship 

• Individual prayer 

• Formal childcare or where part of a school 

• Essential voluntary and public services, such as blood donation or food banks 

• Other exempted activities such as some support groups 

This means that congregational worship will not be able to take place in our buildings 
for the time being. Your local church Minister will be working with stewards teams to 
ensure that opportunities for worship are provided either virtually, through live zoom 
services or via recorded services broadcast on social media, or that printed services 
sheets are distributed for your use at home. Can I take this opportunity to remind you 
that resources are also available on our Circuit website at: 

www.wandamethodists.org.uk  

and on the national Methodist Church website at: 

https://www.methodist.org.uk/our-faith/worship/singing-the-faith-plus/seasons-and-
themes/worship-during-the-coronavirus-pandemic/ 

 

Pastoral Support 

I would also like to say that should you find yourself in need of support through this period, 
whether that be emotional, spiritual, practical or financial, please do not hesitate to contact either 
myself or your local church Minister. Your request will be dealt with in the strictest of confidence 
and we will do whatever we can to help you through this period. 

 

Every Blessing, 

Rev Tim  
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